
 

 

 

Dundalk Golf Club 

Memorials Policy 

 

1. INTRODUCTION 

1.1 The purpose of this policy is to outline the position of Dundalk Golf Club in relation to the 
Remembrance Garden, the placing of memorials, and the spreading of ashes for deceased 
members and former members on the golf course or other areas of the facility. 

 

2. POSITION 

2.1 As and from March 14,  2023, the placing of memorials on the golf course or other areas 
of the facility will not be facilitated. 

2.2 The Remembrance Garden, located to the right of the 10th tee, is the designated 
permanent memorial to all deceased members of Dundalk Golf Club. 

2.3 A single monument to remember all deceased members of Dundalk Golf Club will be 
erected and maintained within the Remembrance Garden. 

2.4 No memorials to individual members can be placed in the Remembrance Garden. 

2.5 No vehicular traffic shall be permitted to transit across the Remembrance Garden unless 
specifically engaged in the maintenance of the Remembrance Garden. 

2.3 The Annual Memorial Service is the designated opportunity to remember those members 
who have passed away in the previous 12 months. 

2.4 Requests to spread the ashes of deceased members on the golf course will only be 
facilitated in the Remembrance Garden 

2.5 Requests to spread ashes should made in writing to the General Manager and approved 
by the Executive Committee who will then mandate the General Manager to make the 
necessary arrangements with the family or its representatives. 

 

3. IMPLEMENTATION 

3.1 The General Manager shall be responsible for the implementation of this policy. 

 

 

  



 

 

EXISTING MEMORIALS AND OTHER ITEMS 

4.1 Existing memorials which have been placed on the course shall be retained for as long 
as it is safe to do so. The Course Committee will have responsibility for deciding if a 
memorial can no longer be safely accommodated on the course. 

4.2 If a memorial is removed under 4.1 the Course Committee shall decide what will happen 
to the memorial. 

4.3 Other items on the course which have been donated or sponsored by members shall 
also be retained for as long as it is safe to do so. The Course Committee will have 
responsibility for deciding if sponsored or donated items can no longer be safely 
accommodated on the course. 

4.4 If an item is removed under 4.3, the Course Committee shall decide what will happen to 
the item. 

 

5. REVIEW 

5.1 This policy will be reviewed each year at the second meeting of the Executive Committee 
who will have the authority to amend it. The Executive Committee will also have the power to 
amend this policy at any other time. 

 

INTRODUCED: March 14, 2023. 

REVIEW AND UPDATE: October 12, 2023. 


